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Dear Parents & Caregivers 
 

Prayer for Restful Holiday 
God Our Creator, we thank you for the opportunity to take a holiday and are enabled to 
have a complete break from the daily rounds and the many responsibilities and routines that 
govern our lives.  

 It is such a joy to have this break and we pray that it will be a time of rest and refreshment 
where we are enabled to go quietly through the day without having to plan for the many 
‘workaday’ things that have become the norm in our busy daily schedule.  

We pray that during this holiday we will enjoy both spiritual and physical renewal and find 
rejuvenating rest for the mind and spirit, as well as enjoy relaxation and respite for the body 
too. Amen.  

Congratulations to Mrs Ziegelaar who has been nominated for the Catholic Education of 
WA LEAD Awards for Excellence, which identifies excellence in teaching, excellence in 
introducing initiatives within the curriculum and school culture, as well as promoting best 
practice among the community. Her work and leadership with the Sustainability Initiative is 
to be commended and we hope our Catholic System recognise her work, enthusiasm and 
vision. 

Best Wishes to Mrs Lauren Boland who commences her leave at the end of today. Lauren, 
we all wish you the very best and look forward in welcoming you back in 2017. 

Thank you also to the University Students who have been with us during this term. It is 
wonderful that they have had this opportunity to work in our school and learn from very 
competent teachers and staff. 

Today we arrive at the end of the term. Much learning has occurred for all the children. 
Many other activities have taken place also: Parent – Teacher Interviews, Mothers’ Day 
celebrations, Confirmation, Interschool Carnivals, NAPLAN, Christian Service Learning and a 
number of excursions, just to name a few.  

A school can only function properly when parents and staff work together for the betterment 
of children and their learning. I think we do this pretty well. So thank you to you as parents 
of our beautiful children – you should be very proud. Thank you also to our staff – they are 
a caring group who always put in the extra effort for the children. I am indeed fortunate to 
have such good staff in daily care of the children.  

I hope that the upcoming holidays provide some quality time for you and your children. We 
look forward to seeing all the children back at school refreshed for the beginning of Term 
Three on Tuesday 19 July.  

Until I see you again in Week Seven 
God Bless…. Toni Kalat 
 

STUDENT FREE 
DAY 

 
PAF Commences 

School Banking 
 

Uniform Shop Open 
8am to 10.30am 

1.20pm to 3.20pm 

 
 

Kindy Screenings Learning 
Hub/Support 

9am Mass (1A) 

Yr 4/5 Emmanuel 
College Play 

10am Performing Arts 
Mass   

Term Three Dates 
Please see some key dates below for Term Three 2016. 
18 July Student Free Day 
5 August Whole School Mass 9am 
15 August Whole School Mass Assumption of Mary 9am 
15 – 19 August Wellness Week 
15 – 26 August Swimming Lessons 
29 August - 2 September Book week 
2 September 7.30am Whole School Mass- Fathers’ Day 
15 September Open Night/Learning Journey 5.30 – 7pm 
23 September Student Free Day 



 

Parish News 
 
First Holy Communion Masses 
Online bookings for First Holy Communion Masses are now available.  

The Masses available are:  

v Saturday 6th August  6pm 
v Sunday   7th August  8am or 10am 
v Saturday 13th August  6pm 
v Sunday   14th August  10am or 5pm 
v Saturday 20th August  6pm 
v Sunday   21st August  8am or 10am 
 

For log-in details please refer to the Parish website: http://www.materchristiparish.com 

 A Note of Thanks from The Toomey Family 
 
Imogen was the final piece to our puzzle.  
 
I honestly cannot believe that we are going to have to spend the rest of our lives without her. 
All of the will be's have been replaced with the would haves, and it hurts so much! 
Her life may have been short, but there was not a single day of it taken for granted - for every morning 
that her little heart was beating was a blessing! 
To each and every single one of you that have helped us through this incredibly difficult time, 
thankyou, thankyou from the bottom of our broken hearts. Thankyou for taking the everyday stresses off of our shoulders, 
thankyou for giving Ben and I a reason to cry happy tears. 
The love and support from you all has been overwhelming in such a lovely way.. we will forever be grateful!  

Religious Education 
   
First Holy Communion 
Thank you to all the parents and students who attended the Eucharist Parent/Child Workshops on 
Tuesday and Wednesday afternoon. It is wonderful to see the Parish, teachers and parents working 
together to prepare the children for their Sacrament this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
The Bishops’ Religious Literacy Assessment 
At the request of the Western Australian Bishops, Year Three and Year Five students will take part in The Bishops’ Religious 
Literacy Assessment program next term. The Year Five assessment will take place during the week commencing Monday, 1st 
August (Term Three, Week Three). The Year Three assessment will take place during the week commencing Monday, 8th 
August (Term Three, Week Four).  

Please contact your child’s teacher or myself, if you have any concerns or enquiries regarding the administration of The 
Bishops’ Religious Literacy Assessment 2016. 
Best Wishes  
Courtney Dunsire 
Assistant Principal 



 

PAF Dance Information 
 
Our Year Five & Six after school dance group, the MC 
Dream Team, will be performing at the Perth Convention 
& Exhibition Centre on Wednesday 24th August from  
7:00-9:30pm.  Please mark this date in your diaries.   
 
Information on how to purchase tickets will be available 
early in Term Three.  If you have any questions, please 
do not hesitate to come and see me in Year 4C (four/five 
Lobby). 
 
Miss Fic 
Dance Co-Ordinator 

Rainbows 
 

When something significant happens in the family, the 
whole family is affected. Even though death and divorce 
appears to be a grown up problem, it does have a profound 
effect on the children it touches. Rainbows is a program 
designed especially for children who are living in single 
parent families, or families going through significant 
transitions. 
 
Rainbows, fosters emotional healing among children 
grieving a loss from a life-altering crisis or other significant 
changes in their life. Rainbows provides a safe, confidential 
and caring environment for young people to sort through 
their pain and confusion, build self-esteem and learn coping 
tools to deal with their change, loss and grief. The goal is to 
assist participants in expressing feelings, understand and 
talk about these feelings and to learn to let go of them and 
get on with living. The facilitator assists the participants in 
expressing feelings. 
 
The program consists of twelve weekly sessions conducted 
during school hours. This year the staff member trained to 
facilitate the Rainbows Program is Michelle Romano. If you 
are interested in your child participating, please email 
admin@mcps.wa.edu.au or speak to your child’s classroom 
teacher. 
 
Michelle Romano 

 

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle 
 

Are you Dreaming of sausages, freshly cooked on a 
Sunday morning? 

Well your dreams have been answered. 
Come on down to Bunnings at Cockburn Central on Sunday 
the 4th July, 9am - 4.00pm and grab one. 
Be greeted with a smile and a sausage sizzle, all to raise 
funds for our Everyday Hero Georgia. 
See you there. 
 
Stacey Harding & Deborah Gladwell 
Education Assistants  

2B 

LOVE  

FAIRYTALES 



 

Cross Country Carnival 
 

The annual Cross Country Carnival was held during the week in sunny but windy conditions. The Carnival proved to be a 
great success with all the students putting on a great show in front of a record crowd. In fact all the runners must be 
congratulated for putting in a sensational effort. It’s hard yakka running that far. Thanks to all the parents that came down 
to cheer on our champions. 

The results were as follows: 

 

 

 

 

We had some stand out performers during the day. Here are the first three home from each year: 

YEAR PLACE GIRLS BOYS 
PPA 1st Naomi Hamilton Hamish Burleigh 

2nd Stella Andelic Conor Walsh 
3rd Siarra Ford Jacob Monaco 

PPB 1st Milla Stewart Miguel Revelo-Galvez 
2nd Sienna Jamieson Austin Hall 
3rd Alexis Alder Lucas Hunter 

PPC 1st Kiara Artemis Matthew Kelly 
2nd Sophia Middleton Josh Biju 
3rd Tayla Triplett Tristan Coppola 

1 1st Shea Correia Jesse Barron 
2nd Mila Manning Lucas Lamothe 
3rd Isabelle Swann Jayden Pelliccione 

2 1st Olivia McCay James Artemis 
2nd Ayvah Rioli Alfie Hewings 
3rd Alexis Triplett Taj Erceg 

3 1st Madison Hadley Korey Sweetman  
2nd  Hannah Petrovic William Hatton 
3rd  Chelsea Cypelt Colin Murray-Smith 

4 1st Michaela Palmela Nicholas Velezmoro 
2nd  Madison Hall Zach Zammit 
3rd Alisha Wardle Lucas Artemis 

5 1st Hannah Collins  Darcy Miller 
2nd  Alicia Savy Jacob O’Brien 
3rd Tayla Lawton (= 2nd) Stanley Brown 

6 1st Tijan McKenna Riley Lawton 
2nd  Trinity Rich Lachlan Collins 
3rd Emily Watson Charles Betts 

 

The first four place getters in each year (Year Three – Six) will now look forward to the Interschool Cross Country 
Championships that will be held towards the end of Term Three. Notes will go out to those who are involved. 

Next Event: Interschool League Tag Carnival (Tuesday 9th August) 

Ryan Donnelly  
HPE Specialist 

 

FINAL RESULTS 
1ST – HONEYEATERS – 3142 pts (Back to Back Champions) 

2nd -  BANDICOOTS – 3002 pts 
3rd – MAGPIES – 2900 pts 
4th BOBTAILS – 2776 pts 



 

                
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

As we come to the end of Semester One, I would like to take the opportunity to thank you and 
your family for the vital role you play within our Catholic Education community in Western 
Australia.  For those of you who have joined us this year, I extend an especially warm 
welcome.  

Some of you may have heard about the 2016 National Catholic Education Commission 
(NCEC) Conference which was hosted by Catholic Education Western Australia recently in 
Perth.  The conference, attended by more than 1,400 delegates from across Australia and the 
world, presented opportunities for many of our principals and teachers to contemplate a 
Catholic education system that provides new educational opportunities and ways of learning.  

It was truly wonderful and humbling to hear Honduran Cardinal Rodriguez Maradiaga speak 
of Catholic Education in Australia as one of the best Catholic school systems in the world.  
I am confident that this would not be the case without the hard work and dedication of our 
staff, or without the invaluable contribution from the parents, families and friends that make up 
our school communities. 

This term was filled with countless stories of student achievement, innovative teaching and 
learning approaches, and inspiring community initiatives across our system of 163 schools.  
Witnessing the first Catholic School Youth Summit, with Year 10 and 11 students from across 
our state, reinforced the agility and resourcefulness of Catholic Education to reimagine 
learning in a complex youth environment.  The opportunity to join hundreds of primary school 
students from across the Archdiocese of Perth to support the 2016 Lifelink Day campaign 
launch encouraged me to reflect on the role of our schools to grow compassionate school 
communities, where Christian values flourish in the lives of our children.    

As the winter holiday begins, I hope you will have opportunities to spend time with your 
children, to have fun, and to continue learning with them and from them.  I also hope it is a 
time for you to reflect on the great importance of your role as your child’s first educator.  
May you be encouraged by the words of Cardinal Rodriguez Maradiaga, in his address to the 
NCEC Conference, “To be an educator is to be joyful.” 

I wish your family a joy-filled winter break.   

Yours sincerely 

 

Dr Tim McDonald 

 



 

	
Introducing Georgia!	

	

	
	
	
We are currently fundraising for a 7 year old girl in our community, Georgia Farnan. 	
 	
Georgia has a rare condition known as Dystonia. Georgia’s condition is progressively 
getting worse.  It affects her by causing involuntary muscle contractions. Georgia has 
never walked unaided.  Depending on the day Georgia currently relies on a walking 
frame, crutches or a wheelchair allowing her to move around.  As the condition 
progresses she is losing her ability to walk longer distances, she is using her wheelchair 
more and more and is requiring more assistance than ever. Thankfully, this doesn’t break 
her spirit. This bright, bubbly, determined little 7 year old will give everything her best go.	
 
Georgia's particular genetic mutation has only been found in one other person and in that 
person it has manifested itself in a totally different form.  This means that doctors have no 
idea where Georgia's condition is headed.  There is no set path for treatment or any 
statistics on how successful particular treatments may or may not be.  As there is no 
treatment available in Australia, PMH has referred Georgia overseas to a specialist for 
further testing.  Georgia and her family need to travel back and forth to London to have 
appointments, testing, research and hopefully a treatment.  	
 	
In following the giving spirit of Jesus the staff of Mater Christi have set up an account to 
collect donations to assist Georgia’s family with the many costs associated with research 
and getting Georgia the best treatment possible.	
 	
We invite you to read more about Georgia’s story on her everyday hero 
account.  Georgia’s Gigantic Grin 
																									https://www.everydayhero.com.au/event/georgiasgiganticgrin	
 	
All donations are greatly appreciated. 	



 

P&F News 
 
The first P&F meeting for Term Three is in Week Four on 
Tuesday 9th August, 7pm in the staffroom.  Please mark it 
in your diaries and come along if you can.  The minutes of 
the last meeting held on 7th June have been uploaded to 
the P&F Minutes section of the MC Portal 
at http://portal.mcps.wa.edu.au/pf-minutes/  
 
The P&F is planning a Family Fun Day to be held later in 
the year.  Please consider if you may be able to help with 
this event and contact Kelly Carradus 
at k.carradus7@bigpond.com if you can help in any way. 

	
We wish all families a safe and relaxing time during the 
holidays 
  
The P&F office bearers for 2016 are: 
Teresa Lawson (President) 
Karen Simons (Vice President and Board Rep) 
Belinda Weeks (Secretary)  
Belinda Stokes (Treasurer)  
Leonie Jones (Class Rep Coord) 
Michelle Hall (Sun Smart Rep) 
Marina Hayward (Parish Rep) 
Any comments, suggestions or queries are warmly 
welcome.  
Please contact us on: pandf@mcps.wa.edu.au
 

	

MCCPS NetSetGO Netball – 2016 
Term 3 

	
The NetSetGO skills-based netball program is running 
again in Term Three. 
 

When: Mondays 3:15 - 4:15 pm.   
Where: Netball courts adjacent to 1C.  

 
Participant numbers are capped according to the number 
of coaches we have, and currently the program is full. We 
are keen, however, to have another suitably experienced 
coach join us, so that another 8 to 10 children can 
participate.  
 
Assistant coaches are not required to plan lessons, but 
must be able to commit their time each week for the 
duration of the program. If you might be willing to 
volunteer to assist with coaching, or if you’d like more 
information, please contact me.     
 
If your child is keen to participate in this program, please 
let me know so that you can be contacted should another 
coach be found. 
 
Key Information: 

• Start date: 25 July End date: 12 September (8 
sessions)  

• Cost: returning participants $45 new participants $60  

• NEW PARTICIPANTS ONLY will receive a 2016 Netball 
WA ANZ NetSetGO participant pack which contains a 
Size Four Gilbert netball, an ANZ NetSetGO T-shirt, a 
participation medal and a West Coast Fever photo 
frame.  

 
Feel free to contact me should you have any questions. 
Rebecca Wright 
ANZ NetSetGO Centre Coordinator 
Mater Christi Catholic Primary School 
0408 905 770 
bec.abe.wright@gmail.com 

Polling place for Federal Election – 
Saturday 2nd July 

 
We have received notification from the Australian Electoral 
Commission that Mater Christi will not be used as a polling 
place for the forthcoming federal election on Saturday 2nd 
July 2016 as it has in past years. 
The nearest polling places for local residents will be 
 
Yangebup Primary School, Moorhen Drive, Yangebup 
and  
Beeliar Primary School, The Grange, Beeliar. 
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FABULOUS 

FAIRYTALE 

CHARACTERS 



 



 



 

 

  

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY 
BASKETBALL CLINIC 
WEDNESDAY 13 JULY  9AM-3PM 

Learn skills to be like LeBron  

Register now online via:  

 https://reg.sportingpulse.com/regoform.cgi?formID=60026  

Lunch orders available 
from canteen on the day. 

 

          

 

FOR ALL GIRLS & 
BOYS AGED 5-12 

 

$40 PER PERSON 

 

CAMP RUN BY 
EXPERIENCED AND 

QUALIFIED 
BASKETBALL STAFF 

AND COACHES 

 

SKILLS, DRILLS,  
FUN ACTIVITIES, 

GIVEAWAYS! 

 

MEET AMERICAN 
SBL PLAYERS  

              
COCKBURNCOUGARS.COM 

 
COCKBURN 

BASKETBALL 
ASSOCIATION 

Wally Hagan Stadium 
Starling Street, 

Hamilton Hill 
WA, 6163 

 
 

 

Rhee Taekwondo 
 
A new family friendly self-defence school has opened in 
nearby Atwell - Rhee Taekwondo - and has a special half 
price uniform deal. 
 
Rhee Taekwondo is a fun and traditional, non-competitive 
style of the Korean martial art form, promoting self-
defence, discipline, fitness and strength, and is suitable for	
everyone, regardless of age, gender, or size.  

The Atwell school caters for ages 6+ and include a 
separate dedicated short class for Three – Five year olds 
(Pre-Rhee). For more information, visit the facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/RheeTaekwondoPeelRegion/ or 
call 0405 996 972 

2C 

FROM THE  
STORYBOOK 

PAGES – 
FAIRYTALE 

CHARACTERS 
COME ALIVE 

Jimmy’s Tennis 
 
 
Do you want your child to become the next Novak Djokovic 
or Serena Williams?   
Jim Guilfoile, a Tennis Australia Junior Development Coach, 
is offering tennis lessons at Mater Christi in Term Three on 
Wednesday afternoons from 3:15 to 4:15 starting on the 
27th of July.   
The cost for the eight week term is $130, and all eligible 
students will receive a free ANZ Hot Shots T-shirt! 
Contact Jim now to register your interest 
at jimmystennis@iprimus.com.au 

Happy Holidays and see you all next Term on Tuesday 19 July  


